    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                    March 14, 2023
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Monica Rozier, Brandon Shortt and Chris Basler. Alderman John Schweigert was absent. Also attending the meeting was Water Superintendent John Lurk, Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald and TJ Garbs with Cochran.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the February Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Monica Rozier, seconded by Brandon Shortt.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Monica Rozier. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed. Notices were sent Wednesday, 03/08/2023.
TJ with Cochran reported that Vern Bauman is basically finished at the water tower. They are just waiting on the subcontractor to schedule fence installation and then seeding. Change Order #2 was signed to extend the completion date to April 1, 2023. This is to ensure seeding takes and this does not affect the contract price. There was an issue with the overflow structure being too close to the drain pipe. DNR requires an 18” gap and it was only 2”. Per John Lurk, the issue has been rectified and we are now in compliance. The Mayor asked John about a schematic of the working valves at the new Tower. John reported that he made a copy from the plans and posted it at the well house. Moving on to the Clement Road Water Main Project, the Easement and ROW documents are nearly complete. The current timeline schedule has the paperwork being signed by July 3, 2023 and then release plans to contractors with a Bid Opening on August 1, 2023, Notice to Proceed August 28, 2023 and Construction Completion October 27, 2023. This timeline is pretty aggressive and the Mayor and Council feel it may be beneficial if the plans aren’t released until December, 2023. TJ left the meeting at 7:25 PM.
The Mayor asked that John Lurk reach out to Bruce Terry (BT Electric) to start a conversation about updating the electrical system at the Well House to prepare for installation of a bigger pump in the future. The Mayor feels it would be a good time while waiting for the Clement Road Project to commence. The Mayor presented a quote from Municipal Equipment Company obtained by Treatment Plant Superintendent Jeremy Meyer to install a High Tide Cellular SCADA system for $6,951.00. This system would alert Jeremy on his cell phone in case of an overflow, shut itself down and restart when the level returns to normal parameters. Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to move ahead with purchasing and installing the Supervisory Control and Data Acquisition System (SCADA), seconded by Alderman Chris Basler. Alderman Shortt: aye; Alderman Basler: aye; Alderman Rozier: aye. There was a serious clog at the Treatment Plant requiring Newell’s RAM Power to come and jet the lines. Alderman Shortt asked if this was due to equipment failure, but the Mayor assured him it had nothing to do with that. This occasionally happens because of the inappropriate things put into the system by businesses and residents. 

Clerk’s Notes: A Building Permit for Doug and Hannah Barton in Sunset Ridge was signed. Ordinance #218, prepared by City Attorney Mark Bishop was read and approved. This Ordinance allows the Mayor to sign documents regarding the Clement Road waterline improvement and expansion project. Three letters were received from the Missouri DOR regarding sales use tax and taxation of recreational marijuana. Clerk Randoll forwarded the letter to Mark Bishop and he returned a letter with his recommendations. The Pickle Ball nets are scheduled for installation in the next week. The 1.7% of tax monies collected by the City for Real Estate and Personal Property was sent to County Assessor Linda Wagner in the amount of $703.76. There is still approximately $3,000.00 outstanding and notices will be sent soon. Clerk Randoll, with a huge amount of help from Mike Wittu, successfully submitted the SAM Renewal associated with the ARPA money previously received. A Property Damage Release Only Form was submitted by the insurance carrier for MASTEC for the $4,652.86 invoice sent for the waterline damage last spring. City Attorney Mark Bishop sent correspondence conveying that the City will sign the release when we have proof of payment. 

Alderman Shortt stated that the City Park Flag needs to be replaced because of the poor condition. He also reported that the PARKVIEW Street Sign has been taken. Clerk Randoll will follow up with these tasks. 
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to go into closed session for Personnel Issues at 8:20 PM, seconded by Monica Rozier. Chris Basler: aye; Monica Rozier: aye; Brandon Shortt: aye.

Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to return to open session at 8:35 PM, seconded by Chris Basler. Chris Basler: aye; Monica Rozier: aye; Brandon Shortt: aye.

Alderman Monica Rozier made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:40 PM, seconded by Chris Basler. The motion was approved.
__________________________________

______________________________
Mayor, Paul Monia




City Clerk, Lynnette Randoll
